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7:00pm  Call to order, Adopt Agenda, Approve previous meeting’s minutes  

7:05 Community Comments (2 minutes each) 

7:10 Officer Reports: 

Chair (2 minutes) 

Vice-Chair (2 minutes) 

Secretary (2 minutes)  

Treasurer (2 minutes) pg. 21 

7:20 Single Member District reports (2 minutes each) 

 Standing Committee Reports: 

7:35 Community Outreach pg. 23 

1. Approve committee report 

2. Recommendation: ANC approve grant request for Eliot-Hine Middle School in the 
amount of $4,000 for library books and media 

3. Next meeting – 7:30pm, Dec. 19, 2011 (3rd Monday) 

7:40 Alcohol Beverage Licensing pg. 30 

1. Approve committee report 

2. Recommendation: ANC approve the standard voluntary agreement for Pho Bar and 

Grill with a modification requiring trash collection at least once daily 

3. Recommendation: ANC adopt the ABL Committee proposal in response to the H St NE 

alcohol cap meetings 

4. Next meeting – 7pm, Dec. 20, 2011 (3rd Tuesday) 

7:45 Transportation and Public Space Committee pg. 34 

1. Approve committee report 

2. Recommendation: ANC approve public space application for sidewalk café and 

indoor/outdoor bar at 1128 H Street NE Proposal for New Restaurant 

3. Recommendation: ANC approve proposed Change of Loading Zone in front of 1308 H 

Street NE to Metered or Limited Time Parking 
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4. Recommendation: ANC join ANC 6C request for School Drop-off/Pick-up Zone in Front 

of J.O. Wilson Elementary School 

5. Recommendation: ANC approve Proposed Removal of No Parking Signs in Front of 525 

9th Street NE and 1341 Maryland Avenue NE 

6. Next meeting – 7pm, Dec. 19, 2011 (3rd Monday) 

7:50 Economic Development and Zoning pg. 43 

1. Approve committee report 

2. Recommendation: ANC 6A accept EDZ Committee goals 

3. Next meeting – 7pm, Dec. 21, 2011 (3rd Wednesday) 

7:55 Unfinished Business pg. 4 

1. ANC rescind the letter approved at the November 2011 meeting requesting the 

Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) remove overgrown shrubs at the park 

located at 8th/K/WV NE and instead send a letter to DPR authorizing Commissioner 

Healy to represent ANC6A in all matters concerning this park (Healy) 

8:00 New Business pg. 47 

1. ANC send a letter to the Department of Public Works requesting regular street 

sweeping for the alleys near the H Street commercial district (Healy) 

2. ANC protest the new alcohol license for Central located at 1200 H St. NE and the 

substantial change for Rose's Dream located at 1370 H St. NE on the grounds of peace, 

order, and quiet of the neighborhood unless a voluntary agreement is approved and 

signed prior to the protest date (Healy) 

3. ANC oppose the issuance of the public space permit for 1400 Maryland Ave for 

curbcuts, signs, etc. (Ronneberg)  

4. Consider Commission meeting dates for 2012 (Holmes) 

8:05 Community Comments Round II, time permitting (2 minutes each) 

8:10 Adjourn 
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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
Minutes 

Miner Elementary School 
November 10, 2011 

 
 

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Holmes, Hysell, Lawler, Ronneberg and Veenendaal-Selck 
 
The meeting was convened at 7pm 

 
 1. Agenda 

 
Ms. Veenendaal-Selck asked for consideration in New Business of a letter to DPR on a schedule for a 
skateboard park in her SMD. Mr. Holmes asked for consideration of a letter to ANC 6B asking for the 
deletion from their posted minutes of some inaccurate information about ANC 6A. The minutes as 
amended were accepted by unanimous consent. 
 

 2. Minutes 
 
The minutes were accepted as presented by unanimous consent. 
 

 3. Community Comment 
 
Elizabeth Nelson announced the Maury Elementary Yard Sale for Saturday, November 12. 
 
Mr. Holmes introduced ANC 6B Commissioner Jason Critchfield who was in attendance. 
 
Dr. Ronneberg and Raphael Marshall made a plea that the ANC ask for assistance from DPR in fencing 
the area around an old tree at Sherwood Recreation Center. Mr. Holmes said the request would be 
taken up later in the meeting, 
 

 4. Community Presentation 

Mr. Holmes introduced Dr. Feseha Woldu, Senior Deputy Director for the Health Regulation and 
Licensing Administration; Carla Williams, who was responsible for drafting the city’s medical 
marijuana regulations; and Kathy Williams, an attorney with the Office of Advisory Neighborhood 
Commissions. They were invited to provide information on the regulation, enforcement and 
application process for licensed medical marijuana dispensers and on the role that the ANCs will have 
in the operations. 

Dr. Woldu began with a history of the law, that a referendum passed in 1999, and that the Medical 
Marijuana did not pass the City Council until 2010 because there had been a Congressional prohibition 
on the District moving forward with the program. Mayor Fenty gave oversight of the program to ABRA, 
and after he was elected, Mayor Gray transferred jurisdiction to the Department of Health. There was 
public notice on September 14 for people to submit applications for cultivation and for distribution. 
He said that his office has published, on their web site, a guide for cultivation centers, and for 
dispensaries. 
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Carla Williams began by saying that the definitions of each role were lengthy, and Mr. Holmes asked 
how the ANCs are to participate in the program. Ms. Williams responded that the law addresses ANCs 
in several ways. §51.07 (page 43) reads that the ANCs will receive notice and have the opportunity to 
comment on the location of cultivation centers and dispensaries, after which there will be a 60-day 
decision-making period on the part of the selection board. She said the establishments would be 
placarded, as with ABRA licensing periods for 30 days.  

She said the panel would use a 250 point process for judging applicants and the ANC comments will 
count for 50 points—20% in the selection process, and again, in the third year, when there is a 
renewal, in 2015. She said that the hours of operation and sale may be limited, dependent on what 
ward the dispensary is in. 

Finally, she said, in §62, in the bill’s discussion of final selection of applicants, it says that the ANC, as 
well as the applicant, will be notified. 

Mr. Holmes asked whether the ANC would be able to negotiate a formal Voluntary Agreement or use a 
binding contract between the operator and the ANC - and who will enforce any such agreements. How 
many enforcement agents will there be, and what will be the process? Dr. Woldu responded that the 
supply will be controlled as well as demand, and each patient will be processed and identified. They 
have hired a new investigator who will visit locations, and there will be enforcement hearings. Mr. 
Holmes asked whether he heard correctly that there will be only one inspector, and Dr. Woldu said 
that they will add more when it is necessary. There will be ten distribution centers and five 
cultivators and they will increase those numbers as well when there is a need.  

Dr. Ronneberg asked whether there is a requirement to register, and should that be local. Mr. Alberti 
asked who is doing the choosing among applicants. Dr. Woldu said the selection is being done by a 
panel in the Attorney General’s office, and there is consumer representation on the panel. The record 
is available from the panel, including a security plan. The transcript is available through FOIA request. 
Mr. Holmes said that he hopes the transcripts are redacted before they are distributed, but they 
shouldn’t be delayed, and the ANC has to have some assurance as to what pieces they’ll receive. Also, 
the community has to be heard from before any decisions are made. Mr. Alberti said that comments 
have to be made within the process. Dr. Woldu said that they are using a very sophisticated process. 
Mr. Alberti asked when the ANC can expect to have the decisions. Dr. Woldu said that a year is 
needed to create public awareness and support, which is not a long time. 

Mr. Holmes asked whether anything else will be permitted to be sold in the dispensaries and Dr. 
Woldu said that paraphernalia would be available to patients and caregivers. 

David Bernhardt, who is applying to be a cultivator, said that there is a lot of information in the 
applications, and that it had been mentioned that the applications would be made available to the 
ANCs. Dr. Woldu responded that FOIA officers have to be present and know what the process is. He 
said that 16 people had submitted applications for cultivation centers, and the process is complete 
because they have to be properly zoned as well as being reviewed for completeness. 

Cathy Williams of the Office of Advisory Neighborhood Commissions said it appears that “great 
weight” has been translated to put ANCs in a box, and each and every query has been dismissed or 
laid aside. OANC sees the ANCs as partners with the Health Department, in accordance with the 
statute, and that there appears to be a difference in perspective with the DOH. 
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Mr. Alberti said that it has to do with having a record, and that’s why we want to see the transcripts 
to see how the applicants respond. It has be done transparently, the ANCs have to be allowed to 
weigh in on locations, and there has to be written documentation. 

Mr. Holmes concluded the discussion by saying that he intends to hold hearings on marijuana licensing 
issues at the Commission level and, at least for now, not establish a committee on the issue. 

 5. Officer Reports 

Chair 

Mr. Holmes reported that the Mayor and DOT Administrator Bellamy will hold a meeting on the 
outstanding issues with the trolley cars, including its western terminus, on Tuesday, December 6, at 
6:30pm at the Atlas Theatre, 1330 H St. NE. 

Mr. Holmes announced that the National Marathon will be back. It has a new sponsor and will now be 
the SunTrust Rock ‘n’ Roll USA Marathon & CareFirst Rock ‘n’ Roll USA Half Marathon. It will be run on 
March 17, 2012, and will feature, new this year, bands, located every mile or so, to play for the 
runners as they pass by. Set up and tune up will begin early. 

Treasurer 

Mr. Alberti presented the Treasurer’s Report. It showed that the opening balance in the checking 
account was $24,132.42 and the savings account balance was $4,205.76. There was an interest 
payment to the savings account of $.18. There were disbursements of $41979 to FedEx Office for 
October 2011 copying (Check #1529); a Voided check (Check #1530); $200 to Heather Schoell for the 
October 11 agenda package (Check #1531) ; and $220 to Roberta Weiner for September 11 minutes 
(Check #1532), leaving a balance of $23,292.63 in the checking account, and $4,205.94 in the savings 
account. 
 
Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Dr. Ronneberg seconded a motion to approve the disbursements. It passed 
without objection. 
 
Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/ Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report. It 
passed without objection. 

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Dr. Ronneberg seconded a motion to accept a correction to the Quarterly 
Report for the 4th Quarter that was approved last month. The wrong amount for a check was written, 
and corrected. The motion passed without objection. 

 6. SMD Reports 

Ms. Lawler reported that Options School has won a regional competition. 

Mr. Holmes reported that AppleTree School opened, and on the first day he saw children playing with 
paint chips in the school doorway. DDOE Lead Abatement issued a Notice of Violation, and the 
following week issued another one when they found paint chips and polluted soil in the neighbors’ 
yards. He said that AppleTree’s management is “beneath contempt” for opening a health hazard for 



Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
Meeting Minutes for November 10, 2011 
 

 
 

ANC 6A Agenda Package | December 2011 | For more information go to www.anc6a.org. 6 

the children in their care, and, in addition, an uncaring polluter of the neighborhood’s air and 
ground. He reported that the initial work crew that scraped and painted the facility said they were 
not told of a lead hazard. AppleTree neither enclosed the work area nor took any precautions to 
protect the workers with masks or hazard suits. The lower level front door is still covered with old 
chipping paint. He said the Public Charter School Board (PCSB) needs to establish a team of 
inspectors, like that of DCPS, to inspect charters before they open and regularly thereafter to protect 
the children using the charter schools. 

He also made a plea to the Commission to vote against the National Marathon if it runs down East 
Capitol or any other ANC 6A residential street twice. 

Dr. Ronneberg reported that he spoke with the owner of a new establishment that will be located at 
13th and H Sts., and he is amenable to limiting patio hours of service like Smith Commons. He also 
reported that XII signed up for reimbursable details for the club three nights a week and this is the 
second month in a row they’ve done that. 

 7. Committee Reports: 

Community Outreach 
Motion: The Committee moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s 
recommendation to accept a bid of $3,815 from Capitol Community News for 12 monthly quarter-page 
ads in the Hill Rag, and a quarter page ad in the Fagon Community Guide. Ms. Nelson said that the 
ANC had to advertise and this is a reliable way to do it. She pointed out that the Rag has been very 
cooperative in making changes to the ads and often provides a preferred location for the ad near the 
ANC reports. The motion was accepted by unanimous consent. 
The report of the Committee was accepted without objection. 
ABL 
There were no action items to report. 
The report of the Committee was accepted without objection. 
Transportation and Public Space 
There were no action items at the Committee Report. 
Chair Omar Mahmud mentioned that the National Marathon people would be returning to the ANC. 
The report of the Committee was accepted without objection. 

Economic Development and Zoning 

1414 A St. NE 
This is a request for support of a BZA application for a special exception to allow additions to a one-
family row dwelling not meeting the lot occupancy requirements in the R-4 district. The owners have 
spoken to their neighbors, and have a letter with the support of the neighbor at 412 A St. The owner 
says there is no substantial effect on light and air. Motion: The committee moved/Dr. Ronneberg 
seconded a motion that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to write a letter to the 
BZA supporting the special exception for 1414 A Street NE. The motion passed 6-0. 

The report of the Committee was accepted without objection. 
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 8. New Business 
 
Small Park at 8th, K and W. Virginia Ave. NE 
Mr. Holmes presented a request from Mr. Healy, who was not present, to send a letter to the 
Department of Parks and Recreation for assistance with removing overgrown hedges from a small 
triangle park at the intersection of K and 8th Streets and West Virginia Ave. NE. Members of that 
community are interested in replanting the space and making it livable. Motion: Mr. Holmes 
moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to send a letter to DPR requesting assistance with removing the 
hedges. Roberta Weiner noted that there is a run-down but usable community bulletin board in the 
triangle and suggested that it be retained, restored and used. The motion passed by unanimous 
consent. 
 
Stipulated License for Pho Bar and Grill – 1360 H St. 
This matter was properly noticed and on the agenda of the ABL committee on October 11. No one at 
that meeting raised any concerns about Pho. Pho will be on the ABL agenda for its November 15 
meeting, in case anyone in the community wants to raise issues to be incorporated into a VA. Motion: 
Mr. Holmes moved/Mr. Hysell seconded a motion to support the request of Pho to apply for a 
stipulated license. The motion passed 5-0-1, with Mr. Alberti not voting 

Class B Liquor License Renewals 
There were four pending Class B license renewals for grocery stores selling beer and wine for off-
premises consumption. Dr. Ronneberg requested the removal of Me & My Super Market, 1111 H St. NE, 
because there were problems with the store that he wants to look into. The three others are 1) Bella 
Market ,101 15th St. NE; 2) The Cupboard, 1504 East Capitol St. NE; and, 4) J & K Market, 234 15th St. 
NE. Pho will be on the ABL agenda for the November 15 meeting, in case anyone in the community 
wants to raise issues to be incorporated into a VA. Motion: Mr. Holmes moved/Mr. Hysell seconded a 
motion to not object to the renewal of the three Class B licenses. The motion passed 5-0-1 with Mr. 
Alberti not voting. 

Changing Parking Signage at 1308 H St. NE 
Dr. Ronneberg is requesting that the ANC write a letter to DDOT requesting that recently installed 
signage at a dry cleaner at 1308 H St. NE be changed from a loading zone to metered parking. Mr. 
Mahmud raised several questions about what type of parking meters, etc. and the matter was 
withdrawn and referred to the Transportation Committee. 

Fencing a Tree at Sherwood Rec Center 
Phil Toomajian spoke in support of requesting that an old tree, despite the fact there are risks to the 
tree, they will be outweighed by the benefits of having the tree protected. Raphael Marshall, director 
of the rec center, is in support. Motion: Dr. Ronneberg moved/Ms. Lawler seconded a motion to send 
a letter to DPR requesting the fencing of the tree. The motion passed 6-0. 
 
Removing a Curb Cut at 7901 10th St. NE 
This is a request from Dr. Ronneberg to send a letter to the BZA supporting the removal of a curb cut 
at 701 10th St. NE. Motion: Dr. Ronneberg moved/Ms. Veenendaal-Selck seconded a motion to send a 
letter to BZA supporting the removal of the curb cut. It passed 6-0. 
 
Authorization for Council Redistricting Hearing 
Mr. Holmes said that the ANC needs to authorize someone to speak on behalf of the Commission at 
the hearing of the Subcommittee on Redistricting of the City Council, and there should be a decision 
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on what should be said. Dr. Ronneberg said he felt strongly that the Councilmember didn’t follow the 
Task Force recommendation, and the ANC should recommend returning to the original boundaries. Mr. 
Alberti said that position is not without risk. Currently there is a workable ANC—is it perfect? No. But 
if it opens the plans to review, it opens a discussion the ANC has no control over. Motion: Mr. Alberti 
moved/Ms. Lawler seconded a motion to support the latest Wells proposal, and that the Chair or 
other representative is authorized to speak on behalf of the Commission. Ms. Lawler said she is 
personally pleased with the way her SMD turned out.  

Mr. Holmes said that the chair or any officer can represent the Commission. Dr. Ronneberg said it’s 
necessary to be flexible at the Council hearing. Ms. Lawler said allowing somebody to have carte 
blanche without some obligation is not good. Mr. Holmes asked whether someone should speak to 
support the original ANC SMD map. The Task Force map? Do we want to authorize someone to ask for 
the three blocks of Florida between 7th and 8th Streets? Support the return of Lincoln Park to 6A? The 
motion passed 5-1, Dr. Ronneberg in opposition. 

Skateboard Park Schedule 
Motion: Ms. Veenendaal-Selck moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to authorize the Chair and Ms. 
Veenendaal-Selck to push Events DC and other relevant City agencies about the schedule for the 
opening of the Skateboard Park. The motion passed by unanimous consent. 
 
Correction of 6B minutes 
Mr. Holmes raised an issue of incorrect information that is in the ANC 6B minutes and posted on their 
website. The quote from the 6B minutes is: “For example, in May of 2011, ANC6A voted to endorse 
the placement of an expansion Capital Bikeshare station on a small traffic island at the southeast 
corner of the park. The parcel of land considered by ANC6A was not in their jurisdiction. Further, 
ANC6A did not coordinate the action with ANC6B or notify residents of ANC6B.” The information is 
incorrect; ANC 6A never took such a vote. Motion: Mr. Holmes moved/Mr. Hysell seconded a motion 
to authorize the Chair to write a letter to 6B seeking a correction of the minutes or the attachment, 
physically and electronically, of the letter here authorized.  

Mr. Holmes said that minutes are forever. The quickest way to understand the issues and history of an 
ANC is to read the minutes. I don’t want future Commissioners to think this statement is accurate. 
The motion passed 5-0-1, with Mr. Alberti abstaining. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05pm. 
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ANC6A Community Outreach Committee 
November 21, 2011 Minutes 
Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Committee members present: Elizabeth Nelson (Chair), Rose Williams (no quorum) 
 
Committee members absent: Mark Roy, Necothia Bowens, Louis Barbash, Jean Kohanek, Pat Joseph 
 
Community member present: Carmen Jackson, Eliot-Hine Middle School Business Manager and member of 
PTSA 
 

I. Agenda 
1. Adopted.   
2. Most committee members were unable to attend due to proximity to Thanksgiving holiday 

but the decision was made not to cancel since the Eliot-Hine grant application was on the 
agenda. 

3. Discussion of possible committee involvement in Medical Marijuana issues was deferred 
because so many members were absent. 

 
II. Status of ANC/COC activities 

Recommendation to accept bid from Capital Community News for Hill Rag and Community 
Guide advertising was approved by the commissioners at the November 10 meeting. 

 
III. Grant application from Eliot-Hine Middles School PTSA 

 
1. Ms. Jackson presented the grant application.  She explained that Eliot-Hine was projected 

to have 297 students but instead received 400.  It is good to have a larger student body but 
they were unprepared for such a large enrollment.  When Eliot and Hine consolidated, 
Eliot had no library and the existing Hine library contents were transferred to the Eliot 
site.  However there were very few volumes; most were out of date and/or in poor repair.  
Even so, these books have largely been parceled out to the under-resourced classrooms 
leaving only 200-or-so books in the library itself.  There is a part-time librarian, Ms. 
Bradshaw, who is committed to doing as best she can.  She has library sessions with 
students to whom she reads or offers computer instruction.  The children are very 
interested in reading but, with so few titles, there are limited opportunities to borrow 
books. 

2. DCPS has no plans or resources to provide additional library materials. So, Ms. Bradshaw 
has been aggressively pursuing outside funding sources.  While the Capitol Hill Community 
Foundation paid for new libraries in the local elementary schools some years ago, the 
middle schools were not included.  However, the Capitol Hill Community Foundation 
recently gave the school $700 which will cover the cost of two mobile carts and a few 
books.  The Eliot Hine PTSA is requesting $4,000 from ANC 6A to purchase additional books. 

3. The two committee members present agreed that there would be few more appropriate 
ways to spend ANC grant money than to provide library materials for a school that has  
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next-to-none.  Literacy is key to a successful adult life.  The school is in-boundaries to 
most children in ANC 6A; a significant number of ANC 6A children currently attend.  
Furthermore, the principal, faculty and staff at the school are united in an attempt to 
attract additional neighborhood families.  If they cannot provide decent facilities 
(including a functioning library) they will not succeed and the entire community will suffer 
as a result. It is worth noting that this is the first grant application received from the Eliot-
Hine PTSA; they have not received funding previously.  

5. Motion: Ms. Williams moved that the COC recommend that ANC 6A approve full funding 
($4,000) of the grant request from the Eliot-Hine PTSA to purchase books and media 
for the school library.  Seconded by Ms. Nelson. Vote 2 in favor, none opposed. 

 
IV. The next meeting of the COC will take place Monday, November December 19, at 7:30 

p.m. at 1235 C St. NE 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
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Alcoholic Beverage Licensing Committee 

ANC 6A 
November 15, 2011 

 
Pursuant to notice duly given, a meeting of the Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee (“Committee”) of 
ANC6A was held commencing at 7pm EST on November 15, 2011 at the Sherwood Recreation Center, 640 
10th Street, NE Washington, DC 20002. 
 
Committee Members Present: Adam Healy, Michael Herman and Anne Marie Koshuta 
Committee Members Absent: Katy Thomas 
Commissioners Present: David Holmes, Drew Ronneberg, and Sharee Lawler 
Community Members Present: Chris Steinke, Mark Busby, Kevin Yalkner, Michael McCarthy, Patrick 
Horrell, Kurt Souvey, Margaret Holwill, Chris King, Carol DeMarco, Jason Grant, and Napoleon Ibiezugbe. 
 
I. Call to Order 
Chairman Healy called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm EST. The meeting having been duly convened was 
ready to proceed with business. 
 
II. Community Comment 
A few community members expressed support for the ANC to include language in the standard voluntary 
agreement for Class A and B licensees to address the issue of marketers, distributors, and licensees 
getting around the Ward 6 singles ban by selling two packs. Another community member expressed 
concerns about a new licensee, Xclusive in the 700 block of H St. NE, located in 6C, and the need for 6A 
to work with 6C to address concerns. 
 
III. Consideration of Draft Proposal - Response to Meetings on Possible Cap on Alcohol Licenses on H St. NE 
Mr. Healy thanked the community for active participation in this and the other cap meeting. He was very 
pleased with the community involvement and interest in the discussion. Mr. Healy walked through his 
proposal in response to the alcohol cap meetings and opened the meeting for comment. 
 
Some community members strongly opposed the committee taking any action because they believed the 
last meeting clearly demonstrated there was no community interest in doing anything to restrict alcohol 
licenses. Others expressed support for the proposal because it doesn’t establish a hard cap or 
moratorium, but states a clear preference for more restaurants versus tavern licenses, and will help 
manage the growth on H Street. There was also debate about whether or not the 150 occupancy limit on 
the size of establishments was necessary and if there could be a better way to do it through a case-by-
case zoning occupancy load examination. 
 
Motion: Mr. Healy moved/seconded by Mr. Herman to adopt the proposal in response to the H St. NE 
alcohol cap meetings with a modification to the 150 capacity section of the proposal. In the second to 
last sentence of the second to last paragraph of the proposal substitute “recommend” for “limit” and add 
“subject to a case-by case determination” at the end of the sentence. Motion carried 3-1 (with 
Commissioner Ronneberg voting aye and Mr. Herman voting nay).  
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IV. New CR license for Pho Bar and Grill—1360 H St NE 
The owner, Mr. Napoleon Ibiezugbe, and other representatives for the establishment appeared before the 
committee to talk about their application. They recently opened and have been serving only food. The 
establishment is a restaurant focusing on pho. The occupancy load is 46 and the number of seats is 
limited to 36. Hours of operation will be Sunday through Thursday from 10am until 10pm and Friday and 
Saturday from 10am until 2am. The hours of alcohol sales/consumption are the same. They are not 
applying for an entertainment endorsement and will not have any outdoor seating. Their only concern 
with the standard VA was the requirement for twice-daily trash collection as most of their kitchen waste 
is liquid and is disposed of through the sewer system. 
 
Motion: Mr. Healy moved/seconded by Ms. Koshuta that the ANC approve the standard VA for Pho Bar and 
Grill with the modification requiring trash collection at least once daily. Motion carried 5-0 (with 
Commissioners Ronneberg and Lawler voting). 
 
V. Mr. Healy indicated the representative for the new applicant at 1255 H St. NE had contacted him 
today saying they couldn’t make the meeting due to an unexpected family emergency. Mr. Healy said he 
would invite them to come to the December meeting and that no action was needed at this time since 
they have not yet applied with ABRA. 
 
VI. Adjourn 
The Committee adjourned at 8:45 pm. The next meeting is Tuesday, December 20, 2011 at 7pm at 
Sherwood Recreation Center. 
 
The proposal adopted by the committee follows: 
 

PROPOSAL IN RESPONSE TO MEETINGS REGARDING POSSIBLE CAP ON ALCOHOL LICENSES 
 
Background 
In June 2011, it was determined that the time was right for ANC6A to hold public meetings on the subject 
of a possible cap or moratorium on the number of alcohol licenses on H St NE within the ANC’s 
boundaries. It had been several years since the ABL Committee had considered the issue and several 
residents had raised the need for such a discussion. While some individuals criticized the ANC for even 
broaching the topic, Committee believes it is the ANC’s responsibility to continuously engage our 
constituents about the direction of our community. The Committee did so in an open and transparent 
process that involved residents and business owners. 
 
The ANC publicized these meetings widely through announcements on its website, email list serves, 
twitter and Facebook pages, local blogs and other local media outlets, and flyers. 
 
The ABL Committee held public meetings on September 20, 2011 and October 18, 2011. The September 
meeting was informational where the director of the District Alcohol Beverage Regulatory Administration 
explained the mechanics of a cap or moratorium. We also had two ANC commissioners from other parts of 
the District to speak about pros and cons, as their neighborhoods either had a moratorium or had 
considered one. The October meeting was focused on community reaction to the informational meeting 
and whether or not the community thought a cap or moratorium was appropriate at this time for H 
Street, NE. 
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What We Learned 
During the informational meeting, a lot of good information was shared with the community on how a cap 
or moratorium would work. Below are highlights of those points: 
 

• There are five current moratorium zones in the District: Adams Morgan, Georgetown, Glover Park, 
Dupont East, and Dupont West. 

• To have the most impact, a cap or moratorium should be enacted before over-saturation of 
establishments occurs. (As an example, even though Adams Morgan has had a moratorium for 
many years, it hasn’t relieved the perceived problems because it was enacted after over-
saturation occurred.) 

• What’s the difference between a cap and moratorium? A cap would be a ceiling on the number of 
a specific kind of license permitted in an area. If a licensee were canceled, then someone else 
could apply for the new license that would become available. Under a moratorium, the ceiling on 
the number of licenses would fall each time a license were canceled (the licenses would be lost). 

• It can take up to one year for any cap or moratorium to be enacted. Once an ANC votes to support 
a cap or moratorium, the Alcohol Beverage Control (ABC) Board would hold a fact finding hearing 
to allow for community input. The burden would fall on the ANC to prove to the Board that a cap 
or moratorium is necessary. If the Board votes to support a cap or moratorium (they could also 
alter the proposal), the proposal would then move to the Council of the District for consideration. 
The Council could change, enact, or reject the cap or moratorium. 

• A cap would need to be in place for a minimum of three years up to a maximum of five years. If 
the community decided that they had made a mistake by enacting a cap, there is not an 
opportunity to prematurely end it. 

• A cap or moratorium can be limited to a specific license class (CT, CR, CN, A, B, etc.) or classes. 
• A cap or moratorium area can be drawn 600, 1200, or 1800 feet from a specific location. 
• The community could not pick and choose which individuals could apply for the available licenses. 

It’s a first-come, first-served application process. 
 
Conclusion 
After listening to community comments at the ABL public meeting, conversations with many in the 
business community, fellow commissioners and committee members, and community members, it 
appears there is no clear consensus that a cap or moratorium should be pursued at this time for H St., 
NE. There does appear to be more agreement that the community wants to be carefully engaged in the 
continued redevelopment of H St. An overwhelming number of community members would like to see 
more retail opportunities, enhanced parking protections for residents, and a reduction in the amount of 
noise from patrons. 
 
In order to address these valid concerns, the ABL Committee recommends the ANC adopt the following 
proposal. 
 
Proposal 
Parking 
The ANC should remain actively engaged with the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) on 
efforts to implement the H Street performance parking program. This program is aimed at ensuring 
residents have better access to residential parking spaces near H Street. The program is designed to have 
zone 6 parking on one side of the residential blocks during certain hours (the hours, days of the week, 
and which blocks will be included will be determined by DDOT after working with the community) and 
will charge different rates for parking on H St. depending on the time of day. DDOT is hopeful the 
program can be implemented next spring. While this program won’t solve all the parking problems, it 
should go a long way in reserving one-side of residential streets for zone 6 vehicles most of the time. 
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The ANC needs to continue working with the District Department of Public Works’ Parking Enforcement 
Administration to ensure that the enhanced resident parking protections under the H Street Performance 
Parking Program are adequately enforced. 
 
Noise 
The ABL Committee will work with the business community to ask for continued assistance in trying to 
keep patron noise to a low level as they leave the commercial district and enter residential areas. One 
idea is for the Committee to work with the business community to come up with a design for signage that 
could be placed at the exits of establishments and on street signs in residential blocks to remind 
individuals to please keep their voices low in the residential neighborhood. We also encourage the 
business community to consider working with the ANC’s Community Outreach Committee on possible 
grant funds for the creation of the signs. 
 
The ANC should also carefully consider public space permits for alcohol and non-alcohol establishments to 
ensure noise and trash from such public space use is mitigated. 
 
Restrictions on Alcohol Licenses 
Currently, there are a disproportionate number of tavern licenses (CT) versus restaurant licenses (CR). 
Without seeking to implement a cap on the total number of licenses on H Street, the ANC should strongly 
encourage new establishments to seek CR licenses and that the ANC should protest any new CT license, 
except in rare cases when a case-by-case determination is made that a CT versus a CR license will not 
adversely impact neighbors in the immediate area of the proposed establishment. Additionally, the ANC 
should update the standard voluntary agreement (VA) to require new CR licenses to have their kitchens 
open and operational for the service of food up until one hour prior to closing (current DC regulations 
require a CR to have their kitchen open up until two hours prior to closing). This will help ensure a CR 
doesn’t become solely a bar or nightclub late at night. Further, the ANC should, through the VA and 
protest process, recommend the maximum number of patrons allowed in an establishment to 150 people, 
subject to a case-by-case determination. This will ensure the capacity at establishments is reasonable 
and doesn’t become too large and unmanageable. 
 
It’s recommended that the ANC, through the ABL Committee, periodically hold a meeting to consider 
whether or not a cap or moratorium is warranted for H Street, NE.  
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ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes 

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G St. NE) 
November 21, 2011 

 
I. Call meeting to order at 7:04 pm 
 

II. Introductions – ANC 6A Commissioners Adam Healy, Gladys Mack and Drew Ronneberg; 
Committee members DeLania Hardy and Omar Mahmud (Chair); community members Rob and 
Samantha Caruth; and Sarosh Hussain, owner of new restaurant at 1128 H St. NE, along with his 
designer/builder, John Thompson.  

 
III. Community Comment – None 

 
IV. Announcements 

A. Mr. Mahmud announced the Streetcar Project Forum at the Atlas Theater (1333 H St. NE) 
to be held on December 6, 2011 from 7 – 8:30 pm. Mayor Gray, DDOT Director Terry 
Bellamy, and other city officials are expected to be on hand for a discussion of progress on 
the H Street/Benning Road streetcar line. 

 
V. New Business 

A. Mr. Mahmud made a motion to delay discussion of the public space application for 1128 H 
St. NE until the business’ representatives arrived. Mr. Mahmud pointed out that Mr. 
Hussain emailed to indicate he was stuck in traffic and would be late. The motion passed 
without objection. 

B. Proposed Change of Loading Zone in front of 1308 H St. NE to Metered or Limited Time 
Parking. 

i. Mr. Mahmud indicated the ANC had received a request from business owners near 
this location to change the parking restrictions for this location. They indicated a 
preference for having more parking at this location for customers as opposed to a 
loading zone they don’t plan to use. It seems the loading zone signs were installed 
post-streetscape construction. 

ii. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the ANC send a letter to DDOT asking that 
newly-installed loading zone parking signs in front of 1308 H St. NE be 
replaced with limited or metered parking signs to allow for customer parking. 
Commissioner Ronneberg seconded the motion, which passed without 
objection. 

C. Discussion Regarding Traffic Calming on K St. NE and School Drop-off/Pick-up Zone in Front 
of J.O. Wilson Elementary School (in coordination with ANC 6C). 

i. Mr. Mahmud introduced Commissioner Healy to speak to this agenda item. Mr. 
Healy indicated he has been working with ANC 6C Commissioner Tony Goodman on 
these two issues, particularly a request to have DDOT look into traffic calming 
measures along K St. as the thoroughfare goes through both commissioners’ single 
member districts. Two weeks ago, DDOT was supposed to email a proposal for 
comment regarding traffic calming measures along K St. for comment. 
Commissioner Healy is hoping the community will soon have this proposal from 
DDOT. One preliminary idea is to put in bike lanes along K St. and another involves 
removal of rush hour parking restrictions to allow for only one lane of traffic in 
each direction, which is a proven traffic calming technique (i.e. removal of one 
lane of traffic). 
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ii. However, at this time he is only asking that the ANC consider joining ANC 6C’s 
request to add a drop-off/pick-up zone in front of J.O. Wilson Elementary. Mr. 
Healy believes DDOT is currently considering the Americans with Disabilities Act 
(ADA) requirements associated with this request. 

iii. Nearby residents Rob and Samantha Caruth were on hand to testify to the need for 
a drop-off/pick-up zone in front of the school. Ms. Caruth revealed that she is the 
PTA president for the school and she has observed the current lack of drop-off zone 
becoming a danger for parents and children crossing the street to access the school. 
Ms. Caruth volunteered to contact parents at the school about supporting this 
proposal. Mr. Mahmud thanked Commissioner Healy and the Caruths for bringing 
this matter to the committee’s attention.  
 

iv. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the ANC join ANC 6C’s request for a drop-
off/pick-up zone in front of J.O. Wilson Elementary School on or near K St. NE. 
The motion passed without objection. Commissioner Healy offered to provide a 
draft letter. 

D. Proposed Removal of No Parking Signs in Front of 525 9tH St. NE and 1341 Maryland Ave. NE 
i. Mr. Mahmud explained that these two properties once housed a police station and a 

fire house, and that the no parking signs in place now seem to be left over from 
these prior uses. The two properties have been redeveloped into condominium 
buildings. 

ii. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee he had received several email messages from 
residents living in the new condo units at these locations indicating they support 
removal of the no parking signs. In addition, he did not receive one message 
indicating opposition to the proposal. 

iii. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the ANC send a letter to DDOT requesting the 
removal of no parking signs at these locations and replacing them with the 
current parking designation for the rest of these blocks. Ms. Hardy seconded 
the motion, which passed without objection. 

E. Review of public space application for sidewalk café and indoor/outdoor bar at 1128 H St. 
NE Proposal for New Restaurant 

i. Mr. Mahmud introduced Messrs. Hussain and Thompson with the new restaurant 
venture at 1128 H St. NE and thanked them for coming. Mr. Mahmud explained that 
the restaurant had submitted a public space application for use of the sidewalk 
adjacent to the property to be used as an outdoor seating area and an 
indoor/outdoor bar along the wall of the business. He asked the gentlemen to 
provide an overview of the project and to address questions raised by those in 
attendance. 

ii. Messrs. Hussain and Thompson agreed and provided the following information 
concerning the new restaurant and their plans for the public space area covered by 
the application: 

1. The team is currently doing a renovation on the restaurant, which is located 
in a corner building at the corner of H St. NE and 12tH St. NE. They hope the 
work they are doing will help revitalize the corner, with the sidewalk café 
area using space on side of the property along 12tH St. NE, similar to the 
outdoor seating area at Khan’s BBQ across H St. and also along 12th Street. 
They also want to open up part of the wall of the building along 12tH St. NE 
to allow for a window and an indoor/outdoor bar. They also provided 
overhead plans of the area they plan to use for outdoor seating in addition 
to the materials in the original application, which Mr. Mahmud asked to be 
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emailed to him. The team is also cleaning up the façade of the building and 
pointing up/painting the brick wall.  

a. Commissioner Ronneberg asked whether the team plans to restore 
the round turret at the top corner of the building. Mr. Hussain 
indicated he plans to revitalize it too long term, but that in the short 
term it will be wrapped with a banner to market the restaurant 
and/or the H St. neighborhood. 

2. The restaurant will serve South Asian food (Indian/Pakistani), close to fine 
dining. 

a. Mr. Mahmud asked what type of liquor license they plan to apply for 
given his concern about how the outdoor space will be used (e.g. 
nightclub versus restaurant). Mr. Hussain indicated he was not sure 
yet, but that regardless he would not operate the outdoor space in a 
manner that upset residents. Mr. Ronneberg expressed belief that 
the neighborhood may prefer he apply for a CR license. 

3. Mr. Thompson showed a copy of the floor plan (indoor and outdoor), which 
showed that the outdoor seating area would be separated from the 
neighboring residence by several feet. In addition, the outdoor area will not 
interfere or require removal of newly-installed benches or trash cans on the 
sidewalk. 

a. Mr. Mahmud asked about sound mitigation given the outdoor area 
will still be closer to the nearest residence than is the case in other 
locations where the ANC has approved a public space application 
(e.g. Argonaut and Khan’s). They plan to use sound mitigation as best 
as they can with plants, asking people to keep quiet, etc. indicating 
that their intention is to do everything they can to be good neighbors 
and to respect nearby neighbors.  

b. Commissioner Ronneberg asked for more detail about the bar on both 
sides of the wall and wondered fits into the restaurant’s concept. Mr. 
Thompson indicated the long wall on the side of the building calls for 
a large opening from a design perspective. This will also maximize 
potential for the property and give the business a nice 
indoor/outdoor feeling. The long bare dead wall deadens the 
“energy” so creating the opening brings life from the inside to the 
outside, which he also believes will help improve the corner overall. 
The plan is to have the opening for the indoor/outdoor bar closed 
during the winter, as will the outdoor seating area.  

c. Mr. Mahmud asked whether there would be entertainment or music, 
particularly in the outdoor area. Mr. Hussain responded that there is 
no plan for entertainment at this point, but they may have light 
music inside during certain hours like a sitar player or something like 
that. No bands or other loud music, and certainly no loud music 
outside which could disturb nearby neighbors. In addition, if music 
noise were ever a concern, they can close the window to keep noise 
inside and control the atmosphere. Mr. Hussain repeatedly indicated 
if sound from the business becomes an issue, he would be flexible in 
addressing the issue. 
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4. They were originally planning for a New Year’s opening, but that is now less 

likely because there is still work to do on the inside. The tentative hours of 
operation are Monday to Wednesday from 11 am to midnight, and Thursday 
to Saturday from 11 am to 3 am. The kitchen will likely close around 11 pm. 
They will work with the ANC ABL committee on the voluntary agreement to 
have a reasonable closing time in accordance with other sidewalk café areas 
for businesses in our ANC. 

a. Commissioner Healy asked about putting furniture away when not in 
use so that it can’t be used for congregating/loitering by non-
customers. Mr. Hussain assured the committee furniture would be 
consolidated and put out of the way as best as possible to avoid this 
problem. He will keep the outdoor seating area neat, tidy and clean.  

5. Mr. Hussain also indicated they may install canopies or umbrellas to be used 
on occasion. 

iii. Mr. Mahmud thanked Messrs. Hussain and Thompson for attending and answering all 
questions concerning the restaurant and the proposed use of public space. 

iv. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the ANC complete the public space 
application response form sent by DDOT, indicating the ANC does not oppose 
the restaurant’s proposed use of public space at 1128 H St. NE. Commissioner 
Mack seconded the motion, which passed without objection. 

F. The committee decided to hold a December committee meeting 
 

VI. Additional Community Comment 
A. Commissioner Mack commented that she has noticed an increase in parking tickets lately 

and that she would like to make visitor parking easier to avoid tickets. She noted that 
residents in ANC 5B have received DDOT-issued visitor parking placards.  

i. Commissioner Healy pointed out that he spoke to Damon Harvey of DDOT about the 
possibility of getting this sort of pass for ANC 6A residents. However, Mr. Harvey 
informed Commissioner Healy that the ANC 5B passes were distributed as part of a 
pilot that DDOT is not doing anymore because of cost and concern about fraud. As 
Mr. Harvey indicated to the committee when he last attended our meeting over the 
summer, DDOT is moving to an online solution for residents to obtain visitor parking 
passes. 

ii. Mr. Mahmud suggested we discuss this issue with Mr. Harvey when we meet with 
him on the performance parking program. Ms. Mack indicated a preference for the 
mailed visitor permit 5B is using as opposed to an online system given not everyone 
has access to a computer or the internet. 
 

VII. Meeting adjourned at 7:54 pm. 
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Report of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee of ANC 6A 
November 16, 2011 

Present:  
Members: Phil Toomajian, Missy Boyette, Laura Gentile, Jeff Fletcher 
Commissioners: Drew Ronneberg, David Holmes 
 
Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 
 
Community Comment 
 
There were no community comments. 
 
Status Reports 
 
Resolution of Previously Heard BZA/HPRB Cases: The BZA approved the variance and special exception 
case at 1231 F St. and the special exception case at 1317 D St. NE 
 
Vacant Properties: Phil Toomajian reported that 519 Tennessee Ave. has been added to the blighted list 
following complaints and concerns voiced by neighbors. 413 H St. (near Sidamo) has been sold. 
 
Zoning Regulations Rewrite: No activity 
 
H Street Business Liaison Report: No report. 
  
Old Business 
 
None.  
 
New Business 
 
1113-1117 H Street, NE: Stan Wall of Wall Development, and architect Ron Schneck of Square 134 
Architects, made another presentation to the Committee regarding updated plans for the proposed 
residential/retail building. The project was initially presented to the ED&Z Committee in September and, 
at that time, the Committee provided oral and written comments. The project was updated and 
presented again in October. Following the October meeting, the Committee submitted written comments 
with additional changes for the architect and developer’s consideration and response. 
 
During the presentation, the architect highlighted the following major changes made to the project: 

• The palate of the building has been changed from orange and brown to a light grey for the brick 
and a dark grey for the terra cotta to more closely fit into the context of other buildings on H 
Street.  

• Black granite accents were added to the area near the bottom of the building (ground level 
façade).  

• New detailing on top connects the different parts of the buildings and reduces the heaviness of 
the horizontal cap on the Eastern façade. Specifically, one material will now be used and wrapped 
around the entire side.  

• The balconies at the west facade of the building would remain unchanged.  
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The Committee offered the following comments: 

• The project is much improved. Specifically, Ronneberg said that he likes the fourth band of 
windows and the canopy over the retail store space. He also thinks that the western part of the 
northern façade now looks better – more like a tower than a box.  

• Missy Boyette said that the east elevation is greatly improved but looks a little heavy near the 
bottom. She suggested the addition of some architectural features. Ronneberg agreed that the 
proportions on the eastern side of the northern façade seem a little unbalanced.  

• Ronneberg said that the third band of windows lacks distinction at the top, looks heavy and the 
windows look too similar to the 1960s era. Boyette agreed that the project needs more distinct 
elements at the top of the third band and suggested making the windows taller and narrower to 
elongate them vertically because the square windows look too small and constrained.  

• Wall and Schneck indicated they could not make the highest window on the third band any taller 
because they had already reached the maximum height for the building (55’). Boyette suggested 
installing a slightly recessed panel above each window in the third band to emphasize verticality 
by making the entire column taller.  

 
Wall and Schneck agreed to make changes to the project as follows: 

• Add brick detailing to the area at the bottom of the Eastern façade to reduce heaviness. 
• Explore the possibility of adding a recessed panel at the top of the third band (western façade) to 

reduce heaviness. They would also look at the possibility of carrying a band of color over from the 
fourth band (western façade). 

 
At the end of the meeting, Ronneberg offered to summarize the Committee’s comments and submit to 
Wall and Schneck.  
 
Discussion of 2012 Goals and Committee Responsibilities. Ronneberg lead a short review and discussion 
of the Proposed 2012 Goals and Committee Responsibilities.  
 
With respect to Committee responsibilities, Toomajian offered to continue leading the effort on Vacant 
Properties. Boyette offered to work with Ronneberg on zoning laws. Laura Gentile offered to work with 
Ronneberg on historic districts. Toomajian made a motion to accept the proposed goals and the group 
voted to adopt them.  
 
Additional Community Comment  
 
A representative from Total Sunshine, Inc., a local nonprofit, shared materials with the Committee about 
an upcoming fundraiser and indicated that she would like support from the ANC. Ronneberg 
recommended that she contact the Communication and Outreach Committee for ANC 6A.  

 
Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting:  

Wednesday, December 14, 2011 
7-9 PM  

640 10th St NE 
Sherwood Recreation Center, 2nd Floor 
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ANC 6A Economic Development & Zoning Committee 
Proposed 2012 Goals 

 
1. Provide a regular public forum for Commissioners and residents to obtain information and discuss land 

use issues in the ANC 6A area or that affect the ANC 6A area. 
 
2. Review and report to the ANC on all significant activities by the Board of Zoning Adjustment, Zoning 

Commission, Historic Preservation Review Board, Office of Planning, National Capital Planning 
Commission, and other agencies that affect land use in the ANC 6A area. 

 
3. Make timely recommendations to the ANC that permit informed participation in city decisions on 

zoning, historic preservation, economic development, and other topics related to land use in the ANC 
6A area. 

 
4. Monitor public and private development activities on H Street NE for consistency with the Strategic 

Development Plan and Neighborhood Commercial Overlay. 
 
5. As needed, schedule speakers from city or federal agencies who can address the interests or concerns 

of residents related to land use in the ANC 6A area. 
 
6. Major topical focus areas in 2011 will be:  
  

a. Developing stronger relationships with the H Street business community. 
b. Working with the owners of the Autozone site, RL Christian, 1113-1117 H St NE and Murray's site to 

ensure that any potential redevelopment is consistent with the H Street Overlay and Commission 
Guidance. 

c. Making sure DCRA applies the provisions of the H Street NE NC Overlay district to all properties on 
H Street. 

d. Working with DCRA’s vacant property division to insure that all properties in the ANC are correctly 
designated as occupied, vacant or blighted. 

e. Investigating the creation/expansion of a Historic District in the residential areas south of H St NE.  
f. Investigating the creation/expansion of a commercial Historic District for the commercial 

proprieties on H St NE. 
g. Participating in the process of rewriting the DC Zoning Code. 
 

 

 



Unfinished & New Business 
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December 9, 2011 

 

Jesus Aguirre, Director 

District Department of Parks and Recreation 

3149 16th Street, NW  

Washington, DC 20010 

 

Dear Director Aguirre: 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 8, 2011, the Advisory Neighborhood 

Commission 6A voted (X-X-X) to send this letter authorizing Commissioner Adam Healy to represent the 

Commission in all matters concerning the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) park located at the 

corner of 8th/K/West Virginia NE.  

 

The Commission appreciates the willingness of DPR to work with residents in the area that are working on 

plans to beautify this green space.  Commissioner Healy may be reached at 202.556.0215 or 

healyanc6a01@gmail.com. 

 

On behalf of the Commission, 

 

 

 

David Holmes, Chair 
  



Unfinished & New Business 
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December 9, 2011 

 

William Howland, Director 

District Department of Public Works 

2000 14
th

 St NW, 6
th

 Floor 

Washington, DC 20009 

 

Dear Director Howland: 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 8, 2011, the Advisory Neighborhood 

Commission 6A voted (X-X-X) to send this letter requesting the Department of Public Works to conduct 

regular (at least twice monthly) street sweeping of the alleys near (parallel to or intersecting with) the H 

Street commercial corridor within the boundaries of ANC6A.   

 

Several of the public alleys located between the commercial businesses on H Street NE and residential 

blocks are very narrow, are heavily utilized by commercial and non-commercial traffic, and are used by 

commercial and DPW trash/recycling trucks.  The stench of spilled trash and commercial kitchen waste can 

be overwhelming and negatively impacts the quality of life for both business patrons and residents. The 

Commission believes regular street sweeping will go a long way in improving this situation. 

 

The Commission appreciates any assistance DPW can provide to ensuring these alleys shared by commercial 

and residential users are kept sanitary.  Commissioners Healy, Hysell, and Ronneberg are authorized to 

represent the Commission in this matter. 

 

On behalf of the Commission, 

 

 

 

David Holmes, Chair 
 


